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DRAFT - MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
DATE HELD: Thursday 10 March 2022 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Juna Sathian(JS) and Ann Keenan(AK)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Judith Parkin – Resident 

Jean McCartney – Resident 

Cecil Anderson – Resident 

Maureen Kelly – Resident 

Debbie Playford – Resident 

Tony Richardson – Blakelaw Club Juniors Football Club 

Gav Campbell – Blakelaw Club Juniors Football Club

25/22.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Irene Teasdale(IT) and Violet Rooke(VR).  No apologies were received from Lorraine Birkett and Marilyn Irving.
City Councillor Marion Williams submitted apologies.  
26/22. Co-option of Community Councillor 

The Chair formally welcomed Judith Parkin(JP) to the meeting.  Judith had been attending as an observer for a number of months following the advertising of vacancies.  With agreement of the Community Council, Judith was now going to be co-opted onto the Council.

JP introduced herself and spoke to the Council about her time as a resident in Blakelaw.  Following this JP was co-opted onto the Council.

27/22. Declaration of Interests
· John Wears – Director of Learning for All.  JW confirmed that he had recently stepped down as Chair of Governors at Thomas Bewicke School 
· Juna Sathian – Branch Chair and Labour Party Member.  JS stated that she was also standing as the Blakelaw Ward Candidate for the forthcoming elections.  JS also confirmed she had stepped down as a Parent Governor at Hilton Primary School.
28/22. Blakelaw Club Juniors Football Club Update 

Gavin Campbell(GC) and Tony Richardson(TR) attended to update the Community Council following their recent meetings with Leisure United about pitch fees.  GC and TR are very concerned at the pitch fees that they have been quoted.  These fees are being quoted as £100 per pitch per hour.  The Chair queried whether this was a discounted rate, it was confirmed that it was discounted and that it had been explained to the football club that each quarter of a pitch was being discounted to £24.50 per quarter per hour.  This meant that the football club would go from paying approximately £7000 per year to paying approximately £24,250 per year.  GC and TR were asking for help as to whether the Community Council would be able to help in any way ie via grant funding from a number of sources.  GC and TR are concerned that whilst subs are paid by most families with the cost of living increasing and a number of families circumstances changing during COVID he did not want to be putting up subs for players.
GC is concerned that they have been associated with using the new facility and there is an expectation that they will use it however at these fees, they won’t be able to afford to and when their current storage hut is moved if they don’t buy in to the hub they will have nowhere to store their kit.  GC also queried as to who owned the current playing fields as some football clubs had been able to buy land and build their own facilities.  The Clerk confirmed that she believed Newcastle City Council owned the playing fields but she would check. 
The Community Council were shocked at hearing the fees being charged as they had expressed on a number of occasions that the facility had to be affordable for all.  The Chair confirmed that the Community Council would write to Newcastle City Council and Leisure United and ask for confirmation of the fees being charged.  
Once the Community Council have received a response from the City Council and Leisure United they will get back in touch with the football club.
There was also a query regarding the moving of a camera to monitor the use of off-road motorbikes.  It was confirmed that camera had not been moved as yet due to the recent bad weather.

29/22. Minutes of Previous Meetings and Matters Arising 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 10 February 2022 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.  

JS confirmed that she was no longer a Parent Governor at Hilton Primary School due to other commitments.
JS and JW confirmed that they had arranged a monthly catchup with Glenn Pendleton to find out what was happening at the Community Centre.

JS had also heard from the City Council regarding the problem of dog fouling and lack of bins in the park.  They had been planning a meeting with the open space and will meet on site to discuss the issues.  The rusty bins had been removed and now residents were just dropping poo bags where the bins used to be.
It was confirmed that in relation to the fly tipping in North Fenham, it was still there and was yet to be removed despite an assurance that it would be, JS will chase up on YHN’s promises.

JG commented that once again promises were being made but not being kept.

30/22. Tolent Update 

There had been no update received from Tolent but general consensus was that the site wouldn’t be finished for the original deadline of May 2022.  It appeared that they were still putting in utilities.  A resident confirmed that they used to attend the site office and get an update from the foreman but this stopped happening as he was never there.
31/22. Grant Application 
There were no applications to consider.  The Blakelaw Flats TARA asked for blank grant application forms.  The Clerk confirmed that she would send these over.
32/22.
Police Update 

There were no Police in attendance.
There was a SAPs meeting being held this week.
JS confirmed that her husband had been assaulted by 2 male youths.  He was ok but the Police were involved.
A resident updated the meting regarding the issues they had been experiencing with youths causing ASB.  She had rang the Police who were now sending wardens.  Unfortunately a few of the 24 hour caretakes had been assaulted and had vehicles damaged.  Following damage being caused to the internal security fire door in Moorland House, it was being recommended that this was being replaced with a normal door and the lighter nights would not help things.

JS commented she would raise with the Police their attendance at the Community Council meetings.

JS update the meeting regarding the thefts from cars on the City Edge estate and was hoping to look into the possibilities of a neighbourhood watch scheme.
Streetwise were now doing some sessions in the area but no one appeared to know any details.

The park hub development had also recently been broken into as well as a dumper truck being stolen from the Tolent site and crashed through in to the SPA window.  The City Council had talked about setting up some sessions dealing with ASB but these were yet to be taken forward.

33/22. Blakelaw Ward Councillor Update 

Unfortunately there was no update as Ward Councillor Marion Williams(MW) had submitted her apologies and no other Ward Councillor was in attendance.

The Chair wanted it to be noted that MW had been very helpful and had acted very quickly in relation to the significant number of YHN complaints that had been received by the Community Council.  These had been passed to MW and she was dealing with them as a whole.
34/22. Sub Groups 

Community Engagement Group and Environmental Groups  

The Chair discussed the crisis that had been unfolding in the Ukraine over the last few weeks and had been conscious that the Community Council had not made any statement or attempted to support the people of the Ukraine in any way.  The Chair asked for ideas in how this could be done as there appeared to be no collection point in Blakelaw for residents to donate.
The Chair confirmed that he had asked for ideas from other Community Councillors and had been extremely disappointed by the responses received, he wished them to be put on record. The Chair then read out the emails received from 2 Councillors.
“Hi just to say I think Newcastle city council are donating enought and I feel as a blakelaw resident.although the gesture is nice blakelaw needs it more let the residents deside.ny doing a poll after all it is there money and it's a good way to get them involved I'm sure the answer would be yes  for this great cause”

“the discussion about helping Ukraine I don’t think BNFCC should be as Newcastle City Council are doing theRe share for Newcastle morning myself had done my apart in helping as probably most of BNFCC residents have also I know they need all the Help they can get but think Newcastle are Doing a great help Already that’s my thoughts on it”  
The Blakelaw Flats TARA confirmed that they also felt that there was no collection point in Blakelaw and they wished to support the Community Council in their suggestion of a drop of point.  The TARA offered to open their community room on a Monday 14 March between 10-2pm and 5-7pm.  The Clerk confirmed she would send a list of items requested and would arrange to drop the items off when the time came.

The Chair thanked those residents of the Blakelaw Flats TARA for their kind offer and confirmed that an updated would be put in noticeboards, on the website and uploaded to Facebook.

JS updated the meeting in relation to the North Fenham Open Space Project.  

The Chair confirmed that plans were in place for the older person project and arrangements were in place for students from the University project to meet with residents in the coming weeks.

In relation to the recycled plastic heart structure, the Clerk confirmed she was awaiting further information following her last email.

Staffing Group 

The Chair confirmed that he met regularly with the Clerk.
35/22. Review of Risk Register 2021 - 2022
The Clerk confirmed she had updated the risk register and ask the Community Council to review the same.  There were no comments to note and the risk register was agreed.
36/22. Asset Register 

The Clerk confirmed she had updated the asset register and ask the Community Council to review the same.  There were no comments to note and the asset register was agreed.
37/22. Financial Matters 

The Clerk updated the Community Council as per the below.

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 11 February 2022 – 10 March 2022 

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £21,656.31







Total

  
£22,156.31

Less: Payments;

Helen Richardson (March 2022 Salary)



£909.72

HMRC (March 2022)





£351.17









Total
£1260.89

Payments Received:

Interest 







£0.59

Closing balance as at 10 March 2022 (account 2)

£20,396.01

Closing balance as at 10 March 2022 (account 1)

£500.00

Recommendation: Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.


38/22. Any Other Business 

There was no further discuss held.
39/22. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 14 April 2022. 
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